
HEAD TEACHER WEEKLY UPDATE
I hope that you have all had a good week. As always, my week has generally been enjoyable,

as working with children always is, but it has been busy again with me attending meetings and

Continued Professional Development (CPD) sessions this week. 

On Monday, I enjoyed visiting classrooms and enjoyed seeing Eden Class dancing while

having a brain break. I may try to incorporate these into my day though I'm not sure what

people would think if they saw me dancing in my office! I also enjoyed seeing the Landscape

Art being produced by our Year 3 Karslake Class. It is clear that they had made strong

progress in relation to this throughout the lesson. On Tuesday, I enjoyed working with Year 5

in the afternoon, while in the morning, I was involved in an Interview Process for the

Cornwall Careers Hub. I am excited about working with the successful candidate in relation

to providing our children with information about possible future careers and job roles. On

Wednesday, I took part in some Safeguarding CPD (virtual session) which other staff

members will also be attending in December. On Thursday, I visited another school to share

practice in relation to the Curriculum. At the time of writing, I am also looking forward to the

end of the week and 'Treat Friday' (where children can bring a small treat for their 'tuck' at

playtime, so they are aware of the importance of a mainly healthy but balanced diet and that

occasional treats are allowed), and during this day I will be completing some Governor

Monitoring with one of our recently appointed Governors, Mark Tucker. 

Finally, throughout the week, it has been wonderful for me to hear many children speaking in

French with me. It is clear that they have learnt, and can remember, some key phrases thus

far, such as expressing how they are feeling, numbers from 1-10, and introducing themselves.

I hope that the children continue to enjoy these sessions and speak lots of French (or other

Foreign Languages) to me around school!

As another week draws to a close, I hope that you all have a lovely weekend. It is almost

December and the festive period which is such an exciting time to be in schools, and

throughout the month we will be sharing things with parents via Newsletters and Social

Media. Best wishes, 




Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher). 
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WORD OF THE WEEK




E d e n  -  " O b s e r v e "

H e n d r a  -  " C u b o i d "  

P r o s p e r -  " B o u t i q u e "

K a r s l a k e  -  " F e s t i v e "

M e l b u r  -  " A u d a c i o u s "

D r i n n i c k  - " R e l i a b l e "

R o s e m e l l y n  - " U n s c r u p u l o u s "



ATTENDANCE
E d e n  - 7 5 . 6 4 %

H e n d r a  - 9 7 . 7 3 %

P r o s p e r  - 7 8 . 0 3 %

K a r s l a k e  - 9 5 . 2 8 %

M e l b u r  - 9 0 . 6 3 %

D r i n n i c k  - 9 9 . 4 4 %

R o s e m e l l y n  - 9 4 . 7 7 %

REMINDERS
T h e  n e x t  P a r e n t  F o r u m  m e e t i n g

w i l l  b e  h e l d  o n  T H I S  W e d n e s d a y

1 s t  D e c e m b e r  a t  2 . 3 0 p m .  I f  y o u

w o u l d  l i k e  t o  a t t e n d  t o  g i v e  y o u r

v i e w s  ( p o s i t i v e  a n d  a r e a s  f o r

d e v e l o p m e n t )  a t  N a n p e a n  S c h o o l ,

p l e a s e  m a k e  a  n o t e  o f  t h i s  d a t e

a n d  t i m e  i n  y o u r  d i a r y .  D u e  t o

t h e  r i s e  i n  C o v i d  c a s e s  i n  t h e

l o c a l  a r e a ,  w e  w i l l  h o l d  t h i s

m e e t i n g  o u t s i d e  o f  t h e  m a i n  h a l l

d o o r s .  I f  t h e  w e a t h e r  i s

p a r t i c u l a r l y  b a d  o n  t h a t  d a y ,  w e

w i l l  r e  -  a r r a n g e  a n d  n o t i f y

p a r e n t s  a c c o r d i n g l y .



STARS OF THE WEEK

BUSY BEES

SPORTS STAR AWARD

CITIZENSHIP AWARD

Each week, Nanpean School staff  choose one pupil  from their class
who has shone to be their class star.  

This week our stars are:
Eden -  Archie -  for  h is amazing wri t ing about penguins.

Hendra -  Poppy  -  for  contr ibut ing wel l  in c lass discussions.
Prosper -  Li l ly -  for  her exemplary at t i tude to learning, especial ly in her

Power of  Reading work.  
Karslake -  Riley -  for  working hard to spel l  words correct ly.  

Melbur -  El l ie -  Mae -  for  exemplary dr ive and at t i tude towards learning,
part icular ly in Maths .

Drinnick -  Brooklyn -  for  consistent posi t ive learning behaviour in al l  h is
lessons. Brooklyn has been extremely focused and always appl ies himsel f

to every chal lenge.
Rosemellyn -  Kian -  for  an excel lent  at t i tude to his morning act iv i t ies

dur ing registrat ion t ime.

T h e t e r m l y r e p o r t s w h i c h a r e

Busy Bees are awards given out to   children to acknowledge that an
aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.  

.
No Busy Bees this week.

T h i s  W e e k s  S p o r t s  S t a r  A w a r d  g o e s  t o :
A v a  ( P r o s p e r )  -  f o r  e x c e l l e n t  d e m o n s t r a t i o n  i n  g y m n a s t i c s  s e s s i o n .  

Each week we present a child with a Cit izenship Award. This is to
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or

well  behaved during the week. 
This week our Ci t izenship Award goes to:

Eli  (Eden)  -  for  showing empathy towards 'The Blue Penguin '  in their
story th is week and showing in i t iat ive to wr i te the penguin a let ter  to

cheer him up!

HOUSEPOINTS

This week Trevose (red) are still holding their lead with an impressive 1862 points, and
Lizard (Yellow) are maintaining  second place with 1776 points. Wolf Rock (Purple) are hot

on their heels and only 27 points behind with 1749.

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE
This year,  due to the high levels of

Covid-19 cases in the local  area, we
are unfortunately unable to hold our

annual  Chr istmas Fayre.  We have
however,  managed to col lect  a

fantast ic range of  pr izes for  our
Christmas raf f le.  These include
t ickets for  The Royal  Cornwal l

Museum, Flambards, Wheal Martyn,
Lappa Val ley Rai lway, Pencarrow

House, The Cornish Seal  Sanctuary,
Newquay Zoo, Jungle Jacks,
vouchers for  The Claytown

Barbershop, Amore Salon and
Trevaskis farm, plus hampers f rom

Nanpean NISA and Biscui t  Cafe and
more!!

Tickets wi l l  be avai lable f rom the
School  of f ice for  £1 per t icket .  Please

feel  f ree to come in and get some!
We wi l l  a lso give some to each to

br ing home.
The raf f le wi l l  be drawn on

Wednesday 15th December at  Mid-
day.

TEMPEST

PHOTOGRAPHY
I f  you haven' t  ordered your school

photos yet ,  p lease remember that  the
closing date for  f ree del ivery back to

school  is  Sunday 28th November
2021.

Order through the Tempest websi te
using your unique l ink or v is i t

www.tempest-orders.co.uk
I f  you need any assistance in

order ing your photos,  feel  f ree to
contact  Tempest on 01736 751555

(opt ion 3).

STAY SAFE
Fol lowing the StaySafe workshops

(for Year 5 and 6) last  week, as part
of  th is agreement we have now been
sent informat ion (related to staying
safe onl ine) that  can be shared with

parents.  Please use the fol lowing l ink
to access this:

https:/ / thestaysafeinit iat ive.org.uk/
wp-

content/uploads/2021/02/Parents_O
nline_Safety_Advice_Sheet.pdf
We hope you f ind th is informat ion

helpful .  



http://www.tempest-orders.co.uk/
https://thestaysafeinitiative.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Parents_Online_Safety_Advice_Sheet.pdf


SCOUTS, BEAVERS

AND CUBS

YEAR 6

TRANSITION - A

MESSAGE FROM

BRANNEL
D u e  t o  t h e  g o v e r n m e n t

a n n o u n c e m e n t  r e g a r d i n g  d e l a y i n g

t h e  l i f t i n g  o f  r e m a i n i n g  C o v i d

r e s t r i c t i o n s ,  w e  a r e  u n f o r t u n a t e l y

u n a b l e  t o  g o  a h e a d  w i t h  t h e

p l a n n e d  Y e a r  6  I n d u c t i o n  E v e n i n g

t h i s  T h u r s d a y  o r  t h e  T r a n s i t i o n

D a y  o n  2 5 t h  J u n e .  W e  w i l l  k e e p

y o u  u p d a t e d  w i t h  d e t a i l s  o f  o u r

v i r t u a l  t r a n s i t i o n  t h a t  w i l l  r e p l a c e

t h e s e  f a c e - t o - f a c e  e v e n t s .  P l e a s e

a l s o  h a v e  a  l o o k  a t  o u r  F a c e b o o k

p a g e  a n d  s c h o o l  w e b s i t e  f o r

u p c o m i n g  t r a n s i t i o n  a c t i v i t i e s  a n d

i n f o r m a t i o n .  W e  h o p e  t h a t  y o u

a n d  y o u r  f a m i l y  s t a y  w e l l  a n d  s a f e

i n  t h e s e  c h a l l e n g i n g  t i m e s .

This week, the home debate f rom the Smart  School  Counci l  Community asks 'To
improve the cl imate,  should we do away with paper?'

I t  a lso gives the fol lowing informat ion which you could consider when giv ing
thought to your v iewpoint :

Did you know that i t  takes 10 l i t res of  water to produce a s ingle A4-sheet of
paper? Did you also know that the paper industry is the single largest industr ia l

consumer of  water in Western countr ies?
However,  paper is very s imply recycled, so as long as we recycle -  is  there a

bigger problem for c l imate change that we should focus on?
If  you would l ike to debate this as a fami ly,  c l ick on the l ink below and don' t  be

afraid to te l l  me your v iews when you see me!
https:/ /bigdebateclub.com/debate/to-improve-the-cl imate-should-we-do-

away-with-paper/
Last week, the debate asked i f  people should get the same pay for al l  jobs.  A few
people spoke to me about the obscene amounts of  money that some sportspeople

earn,  and how this isn' t  fa i r ,  and al though the same pay for everyone would be
fair  in terms of  equal i ty,  nobody could real ly just i fy (wi th reasons) people gett ing
paid the same amount for  every job,  as in the views of  some chi ldren I  spoke to

'some jobs are harder than others so they should be paid more! '  



WEEKLY HOME DEBATE

THE WOODLAND TRUST - TREE PLANTING
We have recent ly taken del ivery of  15 f ree t ree sapl ings f rom The Woodland

Trust,  these were part  of  'The Queen's Green Canopy'  in i t iat ive for  the Queen's
Plat inum Jubi lee.  Year 2 (Prosper)  have had great fun making a start  on plant ing

these!!

CHRISTMAS LETTER BOX
Our Chr istmas post box wi l l

be avai lable in the main
recept ion area from

Wednesday 1st  December.
We wi l l  empty the Box each

Friday af ternoon and
distr ibute the cards on

Monday af ternoons.
Therefore,  the last  day to

post chi ldren's card wi l l  be
Fr iday 10th December.

UNIFORM SHOP
Miss Tucker and Mrs Houston have

col lected up and washed al l  the
school 's spare uni form and i t  would

seem we have a huge surplus!
Therefore,  on Tuesday 30th

November,  we wi l l  be holding a
uni form shop by the main recept ion
doors.  Al l  uni form wi l l  be organised
in s ize order and we would suggest

a donat ion of  £1 per i tem to go
towards the school 's fundrais ing

efforts.

INVACUATION

PROCEDURE

DECEMBER 2021
In December,  the school  wi l l  take

part  in our annual  'Stay Safe Dr i l l ' .
I t  is  essent ia l  we carry out th is dr i l l ,

so that  in the case of  a real
emergency si tuat ion,  staf f  are fu l ly
rehearsed in their  responsibi l i t ies
and dut ies,  and in order to ident i fy

any potent ia l  areas for
improvement.

The dr i l l  process wi l l  be explained
to chi ldren and staf f  wi l l  remain

calm throughout so that  pupi ls do
not get distressed. There is more

informat ion about the dr i l l ,  and the
reasons why we do this in the let ter

on the next page.

https://bigdebateclub.com/debate/to-improve-the-climate-should-we-do-away-with-paper/





